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Dear Mr McGoldrick, 
 
Freedom of Information Act request – F0020462. 
 
Thank you for your FOI request dated 10 November 2021 
 
Following clarification you asked: “Can DfT provide any information it holds with the toll 
operator or anyone acting for them on possible changes to the tolling of the Warbutton 
Road bridge” 
 
There are 19 documents and the Transport Planning Infrastructure Unit (TPIU) have 
consulted with all parties referred to in your request to understand any issues they may 
have with releasing this information. Whilst we are reflecting on this request, we are able 
to release the information which is set out in Annex A. However, it has been decided that 
section 40 of the FOI Act which refers to the releasing of Personal data) should be 
applied to this request. This means that all personal data has been deleted from the 
released information.  
 
We are considering the remaining documents and hope to be in a position to provide you 
with further information by 30 December 2021.  
 
Appeals procedure 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the way we have responded to or handled your request, you 
have the right to ask for an internal review.  These should be submitted within two 
calendar months of the date of this letter and addressed to the FOI Advice Team at FOI-
Advice-Team-DFT@dft.gov.uk.  
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.  
If you ask for an internal review and are still not content with the outcome, you have the 
right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted via their online form: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-
complaint/official-information-concerns-report/official-information-concern/ 
 
 
 

Mr John McGoldrick 
naat@notolls.org.uk.  
 

Mr Stephen Shuster 
TRANSPORT INFRASTRUCTURE PLANNING UNIT 
DEPARTMENT FOR TRANSPORT 
GREAT MINSTER HOUSE 
33 HORSEFERRY ROAD 
LONDON SW1P 4DR 
 
DIVISIONAL ENQUIRIES: 0300 300 3000 
 
Web Site: www.dft.gov.uk 
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Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mr Stephen Shuster 
 
 
Annex A 
 
  
Document 2 – map accompanying letter of 9 November 2018   

Document 12 – DfT Letter to BDB 4 August 2021 

Document 13 – BDB letter to DfT 16 August 2021 

Document 14 – DfT letter to BDB 20 August 2021 

Document 15 – Email from BDB of 9 September 2021 and DfT reply of 14 September   

Document 16 – BDB email letter to DfT 16 September 2021  ( Rule 5 request with enclosures)   

 
 
 
 
 
 


